Summary of Regular School Board Meeting December 12, 2011:  meeting was called to order with all board members present.  Approval was made for the agenda and consent agenda.  Reports were received on the development of an Alternative Learning Center in our district, the annual Audit Report, a budget update, the required Truth in Taxation report and request for Levy Certification for $9,436,829.13.  Superintendent Good News contained a donation for Falcon Ridge and a report on the Science Fair.  First reading of policies was requested.  MRVSEC/Carver Scott have not met this month.  SEPAC will hold a collaborative meeting at Prior Lake for area parents and staff.  Negotiation update was given with transportation asking for approval at tonight’s meeting and a vote coming from the Food Service and Para groups.  Talks continue with the teacher’s bargaining unit and the Custodial group will begin negotiating next week.  In Action, the board approved the Audit Report, the revised 11/12 budget, the transportation contract and certified the levy for $9,436,829.13.  Thank you was given to Tim Rybak and Larry Pint for their service to the school board.  Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.

